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this year. Apparently, 5 people have decided what 
the residents of this community will, or should I 
say "will not" watch on TV. Furthermore, one of 
those 5, Isabelle Muennichow stated that she 
doesn't watch televised sports anyway, so I guess 
her reasoning is that the rest of us should give up 
our pleasure. I did not attend your meeting as I 
knew it would not make any difference. As usual, 
residents are listened to and then GRF does as 
they please anyway.  
 
It is my hope that GRF will reconsider this deci-
sion and allow many residents of this community 
to enjoy some pleasures they have looked for-
ward to all winter. I wonder how the folks living 
outside this community view the fact that their 
TV viewing would be censored by a small com-
mittee should they consider moving here some-
day. Yes, we are being squeezed by Fox, but they 
are a profit making corporation. I'm sure if you 
looked, you could have found the money to 
broadcast those games. You seem to find the 
money to do many foolish things in our commu-
nity and our assessment contributions to GRF 
continue to rise. My thanks to Mr. Dalis for using 
some common sense and to the rest of 
you........SHAME ON YOU! 
 
Nancy Robinson 

Broadband Decision 
Dear Ms. McArthur, 
It both saddens and angers me after reading in 
today's Globe how your committee reached the 
decision to NOT broadcast all of the Angel games 

All Directors and Members 
Golden Rain Foundation 
Third Laguna Hills Mutual 
United Laguna Hills Mutual 
  
 Recent find of Original Documents were mailed 
to each President (GRF, Third Laguna Hills Mu-
tual and United Laguna Hills Mutual), together 
with information sheets from Original Trust and 
amendment to the Trust dated Jan. 9, 1969. These 
documents stated how and why Ross Cortese, the 
developer of Leisure World Laguna Hills, changed 

(Continued on page 6) 

"Thank you for not listening to the residents!" 

  

This is the situation:  Director James Bragg re-
signed his position on the board. The next highest 
vote getter was, Ernestine Hewitt. 

My question is this! Why isn't Ernestine Hewitt, 
the new director for the Third Mutual  Board? 

 Denise Welch, Barbara Marsh, Alan Cohen, 
where is your outrage now? Where are your an-
gry accusations of a polarized board, and why 
your vote is being discounted, by not electing the 
person the people voted for, and ignoring the will 
of the voting residents?  

Ernestine Hewitt is the person the residents voted 
for! Ernestine Hewitt was the next highest vote 
getter! Ernestine Hewitt should be the new direc-
tor elected to the Third Mutual Board, she is the 
person the residents voted for. She should have 
been the person elected to the board because she 
was voted on by the residents. 

 I will use your words to express some thoughts!  
The majority on the Third Mutual board and it's 
supporters elected a candidate to "push it over to 
their side," you discounted the residents votes, 
you have ignored the will of the people. You are a 
Big Disappointment! Thank you for not listening 
to the residents! 

 The "Double Standard" is alive and well, thanks 
to all of you! 

 Pamela Grundke 
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